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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
We often start the newsletter by saying that it has been a busy week at Underhill however this week truly 
has been the busiest week in school for a long time! 
 
National Sports Week 2022 has been amazing! The week kicked off with a field full of inflatables followed 
by a huge range of sport sessions for each year group, including: karate, archery, nerf battles, fencing, 
cheerleading, yoga, football, rugby and cricket! One of the highlights of our week was seeing reception in the small 
hall, working on their core strength by racing on mechanical horses; they were having such a fantastic time! Thank 
you to all the staff for helping to make this week such a success but a special big thank you to Mrs Sidney who has 
coordinated the whole programme of events. 
 
On Tuesday night we met our ‘new to reception’ parents and welcomed them into the Underhill family. We 
are already looking forward to seeing their children settle and flourish! 
 
On Wednesday evening some of our year 3 and 4 children were invited to speak at Hendon Town Hall 
about RE (religious education) at Underhill. Miss Tsiaparis was presented with an award for completing the 
Barnet WIRE award and also for our winning entry to the NATRE Spirited Arts national competition 
earlier in the year. Well done! 
 
Thank you to everyone who has completed the parent survey, we have had 110 responses so far! If you 
haven’t had a chance yet, please do fill it in so that we can get a clear picture of how you see the school. 
We will share the results with you before the end of term.  
 
Have a lovely weekend,  
 
Nicola Hayles and Jennie Reed 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

HEADS' CORNER 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  
June 22  
Monday 27th-Thursday 30th – Year 6 school journey  
 
July 22 
Monday 4th July – STAFF INSET – School closed for children 
Wednesday13th & Thursday 14th July – Year 6 Performances time tbc 
Thursday 14th July – Sports day am Year 1 – 6  
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ATTENDANCE  
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

          House attendance 

Balmoral – 94.78 

 
Holyrood – 94.63 
 
Sandringham – 92.36 

 
Windsor – 94.72 
 

Beech 88.60 
Maple 93.75 
1 Oak 92.21 
1 Willow 94.92 
2 Chestnut 95.10 
2 Palm 92.89 
3 Cedar 93.70 
3 Hornbeam 97.79 
3 Yew 91.30 
4 Cherry 90.98 
4 Larch 99.21 
4 Pine 96.33 
5 Holly 99.62 
5 Laurel 96.06 
5 Sycamore 87.88 

6 Ash 95.94 

6 Elm 96.17 

6 Hawthorn 99.63 
 

 

435 children achieved 100% attendance this week 

                                                                             

Congratulations 



 

      

NOTICES AND NEWS  

  

 
 
YEAR 5 FORENSIC WORKSHOP  
 
Last week, some of our Year 5 children took part in a forensic science workshop  
at QE Boys School. The children were fantastic and solved the ‘murder’ that took place  
at QE Boys. 
 
 

PTA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

The PTA will be holding their AGM on Thursday 7th July between 6-7pm. If you would like to put your name 
forward for one of the 3 main roles, Chair person, Secretary and Treasurer. Please email 
attendance@underhill.barnetmail.net  or volunteer to be a class rep please come along and join us.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday Ice Lollies  
The PTA are aiming to sell Ice Lollies every 

Friday this term after school, weather 
permitting. 

The choices will vary each week but we aim 

to    have 20p, 50p and £1 options.  

Please come along with the correct money as 

we may not have change.  
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NOTICES AND NEWS   

 
STAFF LED CLUBS – REMINDER  

The last week of staff led clubs will be the week of Monday 4th July. No staff led clubs will run after Thursday 
7th July. If your child attends an external club you will need to check with them directly for their finish date. 

 

JOB OPPORTUNITY   

We are looking to recruit a school cleaning operative to join our team. 

Job role includes general cleaning duties such as hoovering, mopping and replenishing facilities. 

Cleaning experience is an advantage but is not essential as full training is provided. 

A DBS will be carried out at a cost to the company. 

Monday-Friday, 6:00-8:00am at £9.50 per hour. 

If you, or someone you know is interested in this vacancy, please contact lola.brookes@cleaningassurance.com’ 
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VOLUNTEERING OPPORTUNITY  

We are looking for a volunteer for Thursday afternoons term time 1.15pm - 2.20pm Rhyme Time at the Hope 
Corner Community Centre. For more information please email karen.mcavoy@underhill.barnetmail.net 

 

SUMMER TIMETABLE  

To view the Summer term timetable for Children’s Centre activities, please click on the link below: 
https://www.barnet.gov.uk/sites/default/files/Summer%20Timetable%202022_0.pdf  

. 

 
NATIONAL BREASTFEEDING WEEK 
 
27th June to 3rd July 2022 
 
This year National Breastfeeding Week will run from 27 June – 3 July 2022.  The theme for the week 
is 'Everyone has a part to play in helping mums to breastfeed'.  The key focus will be the difference that 
can be made if everyone supports breastfeeding e.g. partners and wider family as well as the community, 
education and health services and workplaces. 
 
Barnet offers free infant feeding support through a range of baby clinics and drop-in support sessions across the 
borough.  Breastfeeding support is available during the antenatal and postnatal periods, to mothers, partners, 
grandparents, breast feeders and those who are mixed feeding  Breastfeeding drop-ins offer 1 to 1 support from 
trained, experienced breastfeeding supporters. Babies and children of all ages are welcome.  For breast feeding 
support: 
Email: Barnet Breastfeeding Support Service: hcp4b.bfsupportteam@nhs.netExternal link   
Tel: 0800 246 5745 (Monday to Friday, 9am to 5pm) 
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 MUSIC TUITION 

Any budding musicians out there? 
 
Please book your child's  online  music lessons 
through BEAT directly, for drums, guitar and 
piano lessons.  
  
The Autumn term 2022 is now open for 
booking, so if your child is interested in learning 
or wishes to continue with lessons please click on 
the link below as soon as possible. 
  
Parents can enrol and pay for lessons directly by 
following this 
link https://beatrust.org.uk/enrol/school-based-
instrumental-lessons/  There you will find details 
of the cost of lessons and the terms and 
conditions.   
 If you are in receipt of pupil premium parents 
can still receive a £50 discount off one 
instrument per child they enrol. Teachers can 
contact parents directly through the app.   
 

 
 

  
 
 
  
 
 

EXTERNAL CLUBS AT UNDERHILL. 

Woodys Football Fridays Yr1-6 – 
www.woodyssportsacademy.com 07961437202  

 

Yoga & Mindfullness – enquiries@lotusclouds.co.uk 
or call Bansi on 07950 288075 

 

High barnet School of Dance 
–  highbarnetschoolofdance@outlook.com 

 

Express Yourself Drama – Kat – 07908638827 

 
Early Bird Tennis – Luke -  luke@lmbtennis.com 
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